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Commissions of Inquiry Act  

 

INQUIRY INTO THE RETIREMENT OF THE FORMER COMMISSIONER 

OF POLICE  

 

Convened by a Commission issued by His Majesty’s Government of Gibraltar 

on 4th February 2022 in Legal Notice No.34 of 2022 

 

 

FOURTH WITNESS STATEMENT OF COMMISSIONER OF POLICE 

RICHARD ULLGER 

 

 

 

 

1. My name is Richard Ullger, and I am the Commissioner of Police. I am in my 

35th year of police service and have been the Commissioner since July 2020. 

 

2. I make this fourth statement in response to the evidence provided today 

Wednesday the 8th of May 2024, by Nick Pyle, when he suggested that Police 

Motor Boat Sir John Chapple was weaponised by the RGP, referring to the ‘log 

defender’ which had been fitted to the front of the vessel.  

 

3. I also make this statement in response to questions made to Dr Joey Britto, the 

Chairman of the Gibraltar Police Authority, by Sir Peter Caruana on Friday the 

3rd of May 2024, in relation to the same matter 

 

4. The attached letter, to the Chief Minister, dated the 4th of June 2020, explains 

the matter and will be of assistance to the inquiry in relation to the Incident at 

Sea Issue No3, as the key reason for loss of confidence in Ian McGrail by Mr 

Nick Pyle. 
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STATEMENT OF TRUTH 

 

I believe the contents of this witness statement to be true. 

………………………………………. 

NAME: Richard Ullger 

 

DATE: 08th May 2024 

 

Personal 
Data




